
they work so that at some point 
we might plead our case to 
them. The Port is pricing us out 
with all the fee’s and maybe we 
can convince them of that. Tom 
Strom Jr. and Mike Jones will 
get together and go to a couple 
of board meeting and report at a 
club board meeting.

	 Get a reminder out about 
the Christmas party dinner 
menu.

	 Election results:

President - Jody Diaz
Vice President - Bob Treinen
Treasurer - Jack Mitchell
Secretary - Sharon Diaz
Safety officer - Tom Strom Jr.
First Board Alt - Chuck 
Kentfield
Second Board Alt - Dick Robb

	 A motion was made 
to accept the election results, 
motion carried.

	 Board meetings are open 
to all club members, meetings 
are the first Tuesday of the 
month at Roosters at 7:00 pm.
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Christmas Party at the Colonial house

Treasurers report was read and 
accepted as read
	
Swap meet showed a profit of 
$552.03 with the raffle doing 
$556.
Tom Strom motioned to have 
the women put together a $50 
basket for a door prize, Motion 
carried.

	 The Scale event has been 
scheduled for May 13th and 
14th. The Port is going to start 
charging for camping at events 
so we will have to wait and see 
how for that shakes out.

	 The Dawn patrol has 
been scheduled for July 8th at 
Hunters.

	 We would also like to 
start sitting in on the Port board 
meetings to get a feel for how 

	 A motion was made to 
limit entries into to the year end 
drawing to 1, motion carried.

	 Thom Martin has 
donated a Balsa USA Bristol 
and Bruce Tharpe has a Venture 
60  on the way for prizes in the 
winter build challenge. The date 
for the challenge is June 10th at 
Sanderson Field.

	 Jack Mitchell was drawn 
for the year end drawing.
Chuck Kentfield was drawn for 
the year end drawing for the 
meeting I missed.

	 Jim Good and the 
Hoodsport Lions are hosting a 
Veterans appreciation dinner for 
no cost, it’s at Hoodsport fire 
hall.  Starts at noon and parking 
is limited so get there early.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30
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South Sound RC swap meet  Nov. 5th 2016

	 The South Sound RC 
swap meet went pretty well 
considering the lousy weather. 
We sold a few less tables but the 
raffle went well. We also sold 
more stuff that had been donated 
to the club.
	 We did have a couple of 
vendors one of which whas dem-
oing a true air speed indicator.

The airspeed indicator has a 
digital display or a voice that 
speaks the current speed.

All pictures are from the 2016 swap meet 
courtesy of Royce Tivel
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Maui RC Modeler’s flying field

	 On my recent trip to 
Hawaii, the island of Maui 
specifically, I visited the local 
flying field. It’s located behind 
the National Guard station at a 
Motor Sports park. I didn’t man-
age to find anyone there but did 
get a few pictures of their field. 
The field is very nice but I don’t 
envy them the wind there. Every 
time I went by it was blowing 
like crazy. It also appears they 
have a pretty small over fly as 
there are car tracks, motor cycle 
tracks and drag strips all around 
them.



President............................ Jody Diaz .......................... (360)427-6102 
Vice President...................Burt Daggett..................... (360)427-6653
Treasurer............................ Jack Mitchell..................... (360)462-0232
Secretary............................Bob Beatty......................... (360)229-3408
Safety Officer.....................Tom Strom Jr..................... (360)350-0181 

Board Members

Board Member.................. Jody Diaz........................... (360)427-6102
Board Member..................Stacy Myers...................... (360)426-9367
Board Member..................Bob Beatty......................... (360)426-5601
Board Member..................Burt Daggett..................... (360)427-6653
Board Member.................. Jack Mitchell..................... (360)462-0232
Board Member..................Tom Strom Jr. ................... (360)350-0181
Alt Board Member...........Bob Mason........................ (360)426-9256
Alt Board Member...........Chuck Kentfield............... (360)866-9473

Club Officers
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Dues are $75 if paid before Jan 
1st, $100 Thereafter. 

If you pay by mail send your dues, 
proof of 2017 AMA membership 
and a self addressed stamped 
envelope to the Treasurer:

Jack Mitchell

P.O. Box 1393
Shelton WA 98584

Make checks payable to SFRCF

2016 Christmas party

The Christmas party approaches !
(December 8th at the Colonial House 222 W Pine St, Shelton, WA 98584)

Here are a few things to remember):
Have fun!

There is no cost, participation in the gift exchange is not manditory!

Gift exchange, Hobby gifts for the men and ladies gifts for the women unless you are a flyer 
too : ) $10 limit, this is just for the fun of it.

Pot luck, The club is providing the Turkey and Ham. What ever else is up to you! Let me or 
Sharon know what you are bringing so we can try to coordinate. So far on the menu is: Turkey 
with gravy and stuffing, Ham
Spaghetti	  Fruit Selection	 Sweet potatoes, cranberry sauce		 Glazed Carrots	
Potato casserole	 Mashed potatoes	 Brownies	 Baked Beans	 Green beans  apple pie
veggie tray with french onion dip	 2 pumpkin pies 2 cherry pies with whipped cream
	
Set up at 5:00 if you would like to help, Party starts at 6:00.

Please don’t park out front unless you are disabled, lets save it for the people who are.
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Sanderson Field R/C Flyers 2016/2017 Winter Build Challenge.

Sanderson Field R/C Flyers 
2016/2017 Winter Build Chal-
lenge.

	 Welcome to the SFRCF 
Winter Build Challenge.  The 
idea of the challenge is to en-
courage people to build model 
aircraft.  You will not be 
judged on your building skills.  
That is not what the chal-
lenge is about.  The point of 
this challenge is to encourage 
people to build, and to create 
a platform to help each other 
out with tips and techniques.

	 We will have a maiden 
flight fly-in. The aircraft must 
take off, make at least one lap 
and land.  If you are not com-
fortable flying your plane, you 
can have someone else fly it 
for you.  
	 At that time successful 
entrants names will be placed 
in a hat. A name will be drawn 
to win a kit, and a $50 gift 
card to Kay Jewelers (more 
prizes have been added, and 
will continue to grow).

Here are the build challenge 
rules! Remember to post your 
picture in the Sanderson Field 
R/C Flyers google group.

Here are the rules:
	 1. Must be a new build 

from a balsa kit. No repair 
jobs of previously flown air-
craft.

	 2. Must post at least 
one pic of the build in the R/C 
Flyers  Google Group, and 
must be a current picture.

	 3. No ARF’s or Foam-
ies. 

	 4. Previously started 
kits ok, but must be less than 
50% completed/not covered 
when picture is posted.

	 5. Can be any size or 
type of kit (lock/tab, die cut, 
scratch built)

	 6. Can be glow, gas or 
electric

	 7. Open to any AMA 
club member

	 8. Must be completed 
prior to AND flown at maiden 
party
		  9. All prog-
ress photos will be shared 
with the Sanderson Field 
R/C Flyers Facebook Group 
https://www.facebook.com/
groups/1763589947213837/

	 We have been fortunate 
enough to have companies 

support us with our events in 
the past. And once again, two 
great companies have stepped 
up to support this event. Huge 
thank you to Thom and Dean-
na Martin of http://olympia.
rc-hobbies.com/, and Bruce 
Tharpe of http://www.btemod-
els.com/.   We appreciate you 
greatly.

	 Thom and Deanna 
Martin of Remote Control 
Hobbies Olympia offered to 
donate a kit. Thank you Thom 
and Deanna for your support. 
:) 

	 Bruce Tharpe of Bruce 
Tharpe Engineering donated a 
Venture 60.  Thank you Bruce 
for your support.

	 Special thanks to Gregg 
Marshall of the Portland Sky-
Knights Radio Control Mod-
eling Club for sharing your 
idea.

Happy building,

Jody Diaz
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Club Scheduled Events for 2016

dues $75 before January 1st and $100 on or after

Check out our web site at http://sfrcf.quintex.com

Training nights are ALWAYS weather permitting, check the weather at the field before leaving
Sold days can change, call the port before heading to the field. 360-426-1151. Ask for Kim

http://sfrcf.quintex.com/event/events.html

Event dates in black are scheduled.    Events in gray are complete.

December 2016
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

27 28 29 30
Runway Closed

1
1:00 PM Training

2 3

4 5
9:00 AM RC Breakfast

6 7 8
SFRCF Christmas Party

1:00 PM Training

9 10

11 12 13 14 15
1:00 PM Training

16 17

18 19 20 21 22
1:00 PM Training

23 24

25 26 27 28 29
1:00 PM Training

30 31

27 28 29 30
Runway Closed

1
1:00 PM Training

2 3

4 5
9:00 AM RC Breakfast

6 7 8
SFRCF Christmas Party

1:00 PM Training

9 10

11 12 13 14 15
1:00 PM Training

16 17

18 19 20 21 22
1:00 PM Training

23 24

25 26 27 28 29
1:00 PM Training

30 31
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The new contract allows us to schedule non-exclusive days again, however if the car 
clubs don’t go to the new track we may not keep many.

January 1st 9:00 am..........First fly of the year - Sanderson field - Locks will be changed!

May 14th, 15th .................USSMA qualifier and Scale rally

July 9th...............................Dawn Patrol

Aug 27th&28th ................Pylon Race  cancelled

Nov 5th..............................Joint Swap meet - Olympic Flight Museum 9-3

December 8th....................Christmas Party @ Colonial House from 6 to 10


